
 

 

 

 

Secretary Report Fall 2015 

 
 

 

I want to give a big thank you to Jody Nolin for taking over some 

of my duties during my absence at this year’s spring meeting.  

Thanks also goes to John Jones for receiving the reports directly 

and to Dwayne Booth for handling the deposits directly.   

 

Everything continues to operate smoothly.  Everyone continues to 

submit their bills and checks for deposit in a timely manner.   

 

There has been one electronic motion presented from the time of 

the spring, 2015, AIS Board Meeting.   

 

"That the board approve Susan Driver as RVP for Region 20" 

 

The motion passed with 16 YES votes and zero NO votes 

 

There were also two electronic confirmations of an appointmens 

recommended by President Morris. 

 

"That we approve the appointment of Susan Grigg as RVP 

Counselor as recommended by President Morris” 

 

The confirmation passed with 15 YES votes and zero NO votes. 

 

"That we approve Bob Seaman as the new Electronic Services 

Chair" 

 

The confirmation passed with 14 YES votes and zero NO votes. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Snyder 

AIS Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


